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Walterboro City Council
Public Hearing and Regular Meeting
July 27, 2010
City Hall
6:15 P.M.

AGENDA

I. Call to Order:

1. Invocation.

2. Pledge of Allegiance.

IT. Public Input on Agenda Items:

ITT. Presentation:

1. Presentation of Certificates of Appreciation by World

Changers Organization.

Iv. Public Hearing: 1
1. Ordinance # 2010—1&, An Ordinance Authorizing the City of
Walterboro to Join with the Walterboro - Colleton County

Airport Commission in Conveying its Interest in One Hundred
Twenty (120) Acres, More or Less, of Land to the County of
Colleton, Subject to Limitation and Restrictions and Matters
Related Thereto.

V. Approval of Minutes:

1. Minutes of the July 13, 2010 Regular Meeting (Minutes
attached) .

VI. Proclamations _and Resolutions:

1. A Proclamation Recognizing Octavia W. Kinsey on her 100

Birthday (Proclamation attached).

VII. New Business:

1. Consideration of Bids Received for the Frances Street Water
System Improvements Project (Memorandum and Bid Summary
attached) .

2. Funding Recommendations from the Accommodations Tax Advisory

Committee (Attached).

3. Appeal on Water Bill for St. Jude’s Episcopal Church - Paul
Pye (Letter attached).
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VIII. Committee Reports:

IX. Executive Session:

1. Personnel Matter - Boards, Commissions and Officers
Appointments.

2. Discussion of Matters Relating to Proposed Provision of

Services Encouraging the Location or Expansion of Industry
or Other Businesses in the Area.

3. Discussion of negotiations incident to proposed contractual
arrangements and receipt of legal advice.

X. O0ld Business: 1
1. Ordinance # 2010-1¢, An Ordinance Authorizing the City of
Walterboro to Join with the Walterboro - Colleton County

Airport Commission in Conveying its Interest in One Hundred
Twenty (120) Acres, More or Less, of Land to the County of
Colleton, Subject to Limitation and Restrictions and Matters
Related Thereto, Second Reading and Adoption (Ordinance
attached).

XI. ADJOURNMENT .




Affidavit of Publication

n

The Press and Standavd

PERSONALLY appeared before me, Taylor M. Smith 111, who, being duly sworn, says that he is the pub-
lisher of The Press & Standard, published on Tuesday and Friday of each week in Walterboro, County of
Colleton, State of South Carolina; that the thich a printed copy is hereby attached, was pub-

lished in The Pres ard for ( |) issues, samion commenci
, 20 [D . and ending on i ( A ”020

Mrt "

Commission expires . , ZO&Q‘ ‘ Taylor M. Smith IIT

Walterboro  City Council will hold a public hearing on
Tuesday, July 27, 5010 at 6:15 PM. in Council Chambers at
City Hall, 242 Hampton Street, to receive public comments on

ORI

the following proposed o dinance:

ORDINANCE # 2010-14. An Ordinance Authorizing the City
of Walterboro 1o Join with the Walterboro - Colleton County

Ajirport Comunission in Conveying 1is Interest in up to Une .
Hundred Twenty (120) Acres, More or Less, of Land 1o the
County of Colleton, Subject 1o Limitation and Restrictions
nd Matters Related Thereto.

A copy ol the pmpnacd ordinance 18 available n the Cily
Manager's Office at City Hall, 242 Hampton Street or on the

City's website (WW w.walterborosc.org) Writlen comiments
mav be mailed to the City Manager, P.O. Box 700, Walterboro,
SC 29488 and must be received prior 10 the public heanng.

Please call the City Manager's Office ( 549-2545) for additional

information or for disabled persons needing auxiliary aids.
Please give at least 24 hours notice i auxiliary ails are ;

'-I."‘{\Ili 'nll




Birthday Proclamation
for
Octavia W. Kinsey

WHEREAS, our community will celebrate the 100th Birthday of Octavia W. Kinsey on
August 7, 2010; and,

WHEREAS, Ms. Kinsey was born to Adrian and Estelle Weathers, one of ten children; and,

WHEREAS, Ms. Octavia Kinsey has been a resident of Walterboro and Colleton County
for over 60 years; and,

WHEREAS, Ms. Kinsey is the mother of 3, grandmother of 10; great-grandmother of 18;
and great-great-grandmother of 1; and,

WHEREAS, Ms. Octavia Kinsey has been a long time faithful member of Bethel United
Methodist Church where she continues to serve on the kitchen crew, and,

WHEREAS, she has won at least one prize each year in the Rice Festival rice cooking
contest since 1996; and,

WHEREAS, Ms. Kinsey is an avid bridge player who has taught many others how to play;
and,

WHEREAS, Ms. Octavia Kinsey has been an active member of Lower State Women's Golf
Association until age 94; and,

WHEREAS, Ms. Kinsey is a long time merchant as co-owner and operator of Colleton Feed
and Seed Store.

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that William T. Young, Jr., Mayor of the City of
Walterboro, on behalf of the entire City Council, hereby honor Octavia W. Kinsey and proclaim
August 7, 2010 as “OCTAVIA W. KINSEY DAY” in the City of Walterboro.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the City of Walterboro does hereby extend
congratulations to Ms. Kinsey in recognition of her 100th birthday.

DONE, this 27" day of July, 2010.

William T. Young, Jr., Mayor
City of Walterboro, South Carolina

ATTEST:

Betty J. Hudson
Municipal Clerk
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ORDINANCE # 2010-14

AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE CITY OF
WALTERBORO TO JOIN WITH THE WALTERBORO -
COLLETON COUNTY AIRPORT COMMISSION IN
CONVEYING ITS INTEREST IN ONE HUNDRED TWENTY
(120) ACRES, MORE OR LESS, OF LAND TO THE
COUNTY OF COLLETON, SUBJECT TO LIMITATION AND
RESTRICTIONS AND MATTERS RELATED THERETO

WHEREAS, the Walterboro - Colleton County Airport Commission
has determined that the real estate described hereinbelow 1is
surplus to the needs for the purposes of the Act establishing the
Walterboro-Colleton County Airport Commission and that there are no
restrictions on the use or disposal of such real property under the
deed from the United States of America; and

WHEREAS, the Colleton County Resources and Development Board
has advised the Walterboro - Colleton County Airport Commission
that Colleton County wishes to locate recreation facilities upon
the real estate described hereinbelow and that the Recreation
facilities will be for a public purpose and economically beneficial
to the citizenry of the county and has requested the real estate
described hereinbelow be conveyed to Colleton County for a
consideration of Three and no/100 Dollars ($3.00), all by its
resolution adopted at its meeting held July 15, 2010; and

WHEREAS, the Walterboro - Colleton County Airport Commission
has agreed with the Colleton County Resources and Development Board
that the real estate described hereinbelow should be conveyed to
Colleton County for said consideration, subject to a reversionary
interest and certain conditions and restrictions and has requested
that the City of Walterboro join in a conveyance of the real estate
described hereinbelow to Colleton County for said consideration,
subject to certain conditions and restrictions, all by its
resolution adopted at its meeting held July 23, 2010,

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
OF THE CITY OF WALTERBORO, IN COUNCIL ASSEMBLED, AS FOLLOWS:

ARTICLE I:

That the City of Walterboro Jjoin with the Walterboro -
Colleton County Airport Commission in conveying to Colleton County,
a body corporate and politic, for a consideration of Three and
no/100 Dollars ($3.00) the following described property:



The tract referred to as One Hundred Twenty (120) acres,
more or less, hereinabove 1is composed of two tracts
separated by Road S-15-754 (Mighty Cougar Blvd) and
according to survey, contain less than One Hundred and
Twenty (120) acres in aggregate and are generally
described as follows:

All that certain piece parcel or tract of land situate
lying and being in the Industrial Area, near the City of
Walterboro, in Colleton County, South Carolina,
containing Ninety-five and Four Hundred Eighty-four
Thousandths (95.484) acres, more or less show as Tract
"A" on the attached preliminary plat entitled "A Boundary
Survey of 116.628, A Portion of TMS 132-00-00-028
Surveyed for Colleton County recreation Department”
prepared by Jerry L. Fowler RLS No.15178, dated July 12,
2010, a copy of which preliminary plat is attached hereto
as an exhibit.

All that certain piece parcel or tract of land situate
lying and being in the Industrial Area, near the City of
Walterboro, in Colleton County, South Carolina,
containing Twenty-one and One Hundred Forty-four
Thousandths (21.144) acres, more or less show as Tract
"B" on the attached preliminary plat entitled "A Boundary
Survey of 116.628, A Portion of TMS 132-00-00-028
Surveyed for Colleton County recreation Department"”
prepared by Jerry L. Fowler RLS No.15178, dated July 12,
2010, a copy of which preliminary plat is attached hereto
as an exhibit.

ARTICLE II:

That the Deed conveying said property to Colleton County be
made subject to the restriction that it be used for public purposes
only and to such further conditions, reservations and restrictions
as the Walterboro-Colleton County Airport Commission determines to
be appropriate.

ARTICLE III:

That said deed contain a reversionary clause, in such form as
to have the interest of the City in the above described property
revert to the City and the entire fee interest in the property
revert to the care, custody and control of the WCCAC, without
further action by the City or the WCCAC, on the sooner to occur of
the following two events: (1) the Twenty-fifth (25%) anniversary
of the execution by the City of the deed conveying the City's
interest in the above described property to the County; or (2) The
payment by the County of all indebtedness evidenced by the lease -



lease back transaction between the County and BB&T or an affiliate
of BB&T which is to be closed within ninety (90) days from the date
of the adoption of this Ordinance.

ARTICLE IV:

That the Mayor and City Clerk of the City of Walterboro be,
and they are, hereby authorized, empowered and directed on behalf
of the City of Walterboro to execute and deliver said Deed, and to
execute such other documents as may be necessary or desirable in
connection with the Conveyance of the property.

ADOPTED, THIS 27™ DAY OF JULY, 2010.

William T. Young, Jr.
Mayor

ATTEST:

Betty J. Hudson
City Clerk

First Reading By Title Only:_July 13, 2010
Public Hearing:_July 27, 2010
Second Reading:
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Memo

To: Mayor and City Council
From: Wayne Crosby

CC: Jeff Lord

Date: 7/16/2010

Re: Francis Street Water System Improvements

The City of Walterboro accepted bids for the Francis Street Water System Improvements on May 26,
2010. A total of 8 bids were received ranging from a low of $298,403.00 to a high bid of $523,935.40.
The low bid was submitted by Beaufort Engineering Services, Inc (BES). Based on our investigations, it
appears that BES, Inc. has the experience and resources to complete the project. It is therefore this
department's recommendation that the construction contract be awarded to BES, Inc. The certified bid
tabulation is attached.



BP Barber

Engiacering * Experience * Excellence

CERTIFIED AS A TRUE AND CORRECT
F BIDS RECEIVED

ol

TABULATIO

Angus MJclean, P.E.
Project Manager

CERTIFIED BIDS RECEIVED

PROJECT: Water System Improvements for the City of Walterboro, Francis Street

Water System Improvements

BP BARBER PROJECT NO.: 09143A

PLACE: City of Walterboro, 242 Hampton St.

Walterboro, SC

DATE: May 26, 2010
TIME: 2:00 PM
ORDER
AMOUNT OF
CONTRACTOR LOCATION OF BID BIDS

BES Inc. Beaufort, SC $ 298,403.00 1
Green Construction Company Summerville, SC $ 305,754.25 2
Eadies Construction Ridgeville, SC $ 324,227.00 3
James F. Pederson Co. Inc. Hollywood, SC $ 334,368.80 4
Tideland Utilities Summersville, SC | §336,716.75 5
Terry Lee Contracting Co., Inc. Hardeeville, SC $ 348,996.00 6
JR Wilson Construction, Inc. Hampton, SC $ 350,053.00 7
L-J Inc. Columbia, SC $523,935.40 8

24 Drayton Street, Suite 800 | Savannah, GA 31401-2731

Phone: (912} 651-9086

| Roe (912) 651-9087

I

www.bpbarber.com



Accommodations Tax Advisory Committee

Telephone:
(843) 549-2548

248 Bampton Htreet
Walterboro, South Carolina, 20488-3525

To: Walterboro City Council

From: Accommodations Tax Advisory Committee

Subject: Approvals at June 17, 2010 Meeting

Date: July 19, 2010

Sfax:
(843) 549-7725

At its meeting on June 17, 2010 the Accommodations Tax Advisory Committee approved the
following requests for funding, subject to two further actions. First, the Committee requested staff
to ensure through the State Tax Expenditure Review Committee the appropriateness of certain
aspects of the funding request from the Walterboro Soccer Club and second, that the Chamber
submits an acceptable yearend report covering expenditures of the 30% funding for Fiscal 2010 by
August 1, 2010.

A. Request for 30% Money

Requests Approved

Walterboro-Colleton Chamber of Commerce

1.

2.

Requests for 65% Tourism Fund

$50,000  $50,000

Requests  Approved

Chamber as sponsor for Walterboro Criterium
Colleton County Historical & Preservation Society

Salkehatchie Stew

. Walterboro Exit 53 Merchants Association
. South Carolina Artisans Center — Marketing & Promotion
. Colleton County Rice Festival

. Walterboro Soccer Club

City of Walterboro Billboard Program

Total 65% Requests

$18,000 $18,000

$7.850  $5.000

$7,000  $7,000
$19.860 $15.,000
$14,000 $14,000
$15,000 $10,000
$25,000 $15,000
$20,000 $20,000

$126.710 $104.000

Therefore, the Advisory Committee respectfully requests City Council to approve these items,
subject to these same stipulations. The funding for these items comes in quarterly, starting around
October 25, 2010.



City of Walterboro

ACCOMODATIONS TAX ACTIVITY As Presented Revised Revised
Fiscal 2010 Oct 2009 Feb 2010 June 2010
Projected Collections for Fiscal 2010 $205,000 $205,000 $212,000 *
Less-
First $25,000 to City $25,000
5 % of balance to City $9,350
30 % to Designated Agency (Chamber) $56,100 588,000 $88,000 $90,450
Projected Available for 65% Tourist Fund $117,000 $117,000 $121,550
7-1-2009 Beginning Balance - 65% Fund $37,011  $37,011 $37,011
Total Available (Through June 2010) $154,011 $154,011 $158,561
Less - Committed at June Meeting
SC Artisans Center $14,170
Chamber $19,000
Downtown Criterium $15,000
Lowcountry & Resort Islands Tourism $7,000 $55,170 $55,170  $55,170
Balance Available as of October 2009 $98,841  $98,841 $103,391
Less - Committed at October Meeting
Rice Festival - Rice Run/Walk $5,000
City of Walterboro Billboards $20,000
City of Walterboro Welcome Center/Walterboro
Area Tourism Council $36,500 $61,500 $61,500
Balance Available as of February 2010 $37,341  $41,891
Less - Committed at February Meeting
Lowcountry Sertoma Shag Dance $6,400
SC Artisans Center - Multi-State Marketing $6,000
City of Walterboro - Multi-State Marketing $8,000
Antiques, History & Arts Festival $6,000 $26,400 $26,400 $26,400
Balance Available June 2010 From Prior Years $15,491
Estimated New Funds 2010-2011 $122,000
Total Available Through Fiscal 2011 $137,451

* Actual nine-month collections were $162,655 so we
are ahead on collections vs. projections
and have adjusted projections upward by $7,000.



St. Jude’'s Episcopal Church

Pt
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@ 907 WICHMAN STREET WALTERBORO, SOUTH CAROLINA 29488
THE REVEREND RANDALL C. MORGAN, RECTOR (843) 549-1050

July 19, 2010

Mayor and City Council
City of Walterboro

Post Office Box 709
Walterboro, SC 29488

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

[ am requesting to be put on the agenda for the City Council
meeting for Tuesday, July 27, 2010. This is in reference to a
water bill received by St. Jude’s Church.

Sincerely,

c¥eN

Paul Pye
Junior Warden



Walterboro City Council
Regular Meeting
July 13, 2010

MINUTES

A Regular Meeting of Walterboro City Council was held at City Hall on Tuesday,
July 13, 2010 at 6:15 P.M., with Mayor Bill Young presiding.

PRESENT WERE: Mayor Bill Young, Council Members: Dwayne Buckner, Randy
Peters, Charles Lucas, Ted Parker, Franklin Smalls and Tom Lohr. City Manager Jeff
Lord, City Clerk Betty Hudson, City Attorney George Cone and Attorney Ashley
Amundson were also present. There were approximately 23 persons present in the
audience.

There being a quorum present, Mayor Young called the meeting to order and
called on Council Member Smalls for the invocation, and Council Member Lucas to lead
the pledge of allegiance to our flag.

With no objection, Mayor Young added the following item to the Executive
Session: Item No. 2, A Personnel Matter,

PUBLIC INPUT ON AGENDA ITEMS:

The Mayor asked for public comments on agenda items.

Mr. Horace Simmons, leader of Community Action Line Against Violence
Program, told Council its discussion of the agenda item on youth violence was coming
after the fact. He told Council if everybody had joined with him ten years ago, a lot of
the crime would have been cut out. He stated that I didnt have any help when I
needed it. Now the door is open, crime has been committed and it’s after the fact.
Anyway, I don't like discussing things after the fact.

Mr. Herman Bright addressed Council regarding the playground closest to the
Ray B. Johnson Building on Gruber and Ackerman Streets. He asked if Council planned
to make any of the playgrounds better, I would certainly want you to consider doing
a little to make the playground on Gruber Street useable. One item in particular is the
basketball goal, and another item is the graffiti on the concrete. He stated, anything
that the City could do to make that particular playground or any other playground that
might need something to draw the people back to it, would certainly be good. Mr.
Bright explained that he does not live in that area. His connection to this is that he is
affiliated with the CTS/CTHS Alumni Association, Inc. housed in that building. He
stated, this happens to be our meeting place.

At this point Mr. Herman Bright publicly thanked Mayor Bill Young for his
attendance last weekend at the CTS/CHS Alumni Association Reunion Banquet and for
bringing words of welcome from the City. This was a black tie event.

Attorney Gerald Maree, a local attorney and resident of Walterboro, then
addressed Council regarding the Sankey Maree Park on Gruber Street which was
named after his grandfather. He stated, some of the Councilman can remember why
the park was dedicated to his grandfather’s name. He was a long time resident of
Gruber Street and lived directly across from the park. Before the City got ownership
of the park, it had not been kept up, so he would go and rake and clean up that park
himself, even into his 90's. So, there were a lot of reasons why that park was named
after him. I went through there the other day and looked at the park. Itis not being
kept up. The basketball goals are dilapidated - they are torn down. The playground
equipment for the children was closed down with ropes around them with caution signs
telling people not to get on them. There were benches torn down. A lot of the kids in
that neighborhood do not have transportation to get out to the Recreation Center in
the Industrial area. They do rely on the basketball goals, and the baseball field. So,
I do know as a community, that is needed in that area. If we could get the basketball




Walterboro City Council
Regular Meeting
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goals workable and eventually get the baseball field in a decent condition so the kids
can have something to do in that area.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES:

The Minutes of the June 22, 2010 Regular Meeting were approved on the
MOTION of Council Member Peters, seconded by Council Member Buckner, and passed
unanimously,

PRESENTATION:

1. Discussion of Youth Crime - Council Member Dwayne Buckner

Council Member Buckner stated he requested this item to be placed on the
agenda because of his concerns with the recent crime involving youth violence that
occurred in the City. Whenever I read these reports, it hurts my heart to read about
these situations. I know City Council created the Youth Advisory Commission to
address this, which was done in November. So, I asked that this item be placed on the
agenda to get a status on the commission and where we are. He then asked
Councilman Lohr, who is Council’s Liaison to the Youth Advisory Commission, if he had
any new information.

Councilman Lohr announced that an initial meeting of the Youth Advisory
Commission has been set for July 20 at City Hall. On the agenda tonight, you'll see
that we are trying to finalize the members of this commission. We have one more
member to go and I should have that name prior to the meeting - that is a
representative from Colleton Prep. Mr. Lohr then read out the names of the members
on this board. He stated, as far as what we liked to do is do something to help the
youth. One of the things that came up and I think we will have to provide some
structure. First of all, I don’t know how you‘re going to define “youth”. Are we talking
about five, six, seven and eight-year-old children? Most research indicates that you’d
better get them about that age because their values are pretty well formulated after
that and they tend to give in to a lot of peer pressure. However, if you look at
statistical data concerning discipline, most people would assume that discipline
problems are in the middle school level. If you get to them then, perhaps you'll help
with dropouts.

Mr. Lohr further stated, it is easy to talk about youth crimes and youth
problems, but I think the first thing we are going to do is to narrow things down some,
because I don't think we can be everything to everybody, and that’s only my opinion.
There are five or six other people who can certainly override that opinion. He told
Council to contact any of the members of the commission or himself and we will be
glad to put most anything on our agenda. It is really unstructured right now. I think
the first thing we are going to try to do is define where we want to attack this problem.
I think for particular children who have transportation problems, there are activities
here, but there may be a problem in that they do not know about the activities or they
can’t get to the activities. Because if you think that broad statement, “there is nothing
for the youth to do,” I invite you to go to the Recreation Commission any day during
the week, and look in the newspapers to find church activities. The Arts Commission
and many other places within the city offer lots of activities. My concern is they may
be cost prohibitive for some of the children that we are trying to get to. If that’s the
case, I'm not going to promise you that we are going to dump a pot of money at it, but
there are such things as trying to make an appeal to people to donate, or have
scholarships. Ilook forward to being on this committee. Generally speaking, my plans
would be to organize and report back to this body what we have discussed with some
structure to it, perhaps to prioritize what we would like to do first or recommend.

Before offering a motion Council Member Buckner asked Mr. Lohr if the Youth
Advisory Commission could bring a report to Council within 60 days outlining activities
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or recommendations for activities for the youth and a balanced report outlining
consequences for derelict youth activities, because I think we need to balance it not
with just activities but also consequences for that type of behavior that’s going on.

Mr. Lohr answered, speaking only for me, I would be glad to put that on the
agenda. Being the first meeting, I will do my best to see that you get a report in less
time than 60 days. Whatever motion you make and whatever is approved, 1 will
certainly try to follow it up.

Council Member Buckner then MOVED that the Youth Advisory Commission
report to City Council in 60 days with recommendations for opportunities for the youth,
but alsc consequences for derelict behavior. On a question raised by Council Member
Lohr, Council Member Buckner explained that some current youth activity is hurting
the city. He said, I think we need to look at not only providing activities and
opportunities, but also have the Commission to look at our codes to see whether or not
there are other things we can do which says we are not going to tolerate that kind of
derelict activity and behavior within the city. 1 am not sure whether or not this
Commission can be charged with this task, but I think it needs to be a balanced report,
not just activities but also consequences.

Council Member Smalls then seconded the motion.

In discussing the motion, Mayor Young stated, it has not been the practice of
Council to direct a Council Member to take certain action on their committee. I don’t
have a problem receiving a report from a committee, what they are doing and the
direction they are taking. I don’t have a problem with anybody providing guidance to
the committee as to what they’d like to see accomplished, but it has not been the
practice of Council to place deadlines on other Council Members and direct them what
to do within their committees. While I don’t have a problem with the reportand I don‘t
have a problem with making suggestions as to topics they should discuss, I do have
a problem with the procedural end of it.

Council Member Lohr then stated, I have no problem giving the report, however,
I am beginning to have a problem making this Commission some type of policing
organization, because if we are going to talk about what activities they may be
involved in now which are questionable or illegal, I certainly don‘t see myself or this
committee as being a policing organization to give our punitive type of things if they
violate certain things.

Council Member Buckner then amended his motion with the approval of the
Second, Council Member Smalls, to only include whatever activities or reports that the
Commission can bring to us within 60 days outlining whatever activities/opportunities
that the Commission would like to recommend to Council to consider.

In discussing the amended motion, Council Member Smalls stated that since this
is the first meeting of this committee, I think they will have to organize, set how often
they will meet and where they will meet. I can see the Commission bringing that back
to us at the next meeting.

Speaking from his notes, Council Member Lohr then reiterated the items to be
discussed by the Committee: 1) who, what groups, what age levels; 2) what type of
activities might not be in place, when would we have this, where would these things
take place. If thereis a place where we need to have an activity, we need to find out
what is available, where we are going to do these things, and how we’re going to go
about it. Hopefully, we can come back with something and at the second meeting,
we'll come back with something else.
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Council Member Lucas felt that Council should just ask the committee for a
report and not put the request in any kind of a motion. Mayor Young agreed and
stated, we would like to hear what the committee is doing, but only when you are
ready to bring us a report.

Council Member Buckner then withdrew his motion.

2. Discussion of the City Parks Maintenance and Equipment - Councilman
Dwayne Buckner

Council Member Buckner then addressed the maintenance of the parks. He
stated, I know we are in a transition period from the Colleton County Recreation
Commission in that we have assumed a responsibility for maintenance of the parks.
Two parks I want to address are the Gladys Whiddon Park and the Sankey Maree Park.
I want to address the lake at the Gladys Whiddon Park. I was there about a month
and a half ago, and the algae had grown up in the lake and it was looking very bad.
So, I want to ask the City Manager, are you aware that the park’s lake has gotten to
that condition?

City Manager Lord affirmed that the City was aware of this condition and that
the Parks Director has aiready started to investigate ways to handle this. As of this
week, the lake is completely cleared up, and the algae gone.

He asked if there were any other issues with the lake. City Manager Lord
responded that this is one of the things that will take continual maintenance. Right
now we are looking at the aerators. Both of the aerators were burned out. They were
completely under-powered for the size of the lake, and we are now investigating
alternatives.

On the issue of the Sankey Maree Park, Council Member Buckner reemphasized
the need to repair the basketball goals and the park equipment. He stated, my
concern with the park equipment is that not only is it creating a potential hazard, but
also I want us to look at the status of that equipment.

City Manager Lord responded that staff had uncovered the safety issues. There
was plywood on there when we took it over. When we removed that, trying to get a
better look, we discovered how bad it was. That's when we roped it off. We ordered
the parts, the parts came in I believe last week, and we began installing them today.

Council Member Buckner then pointed out that the only other concern he has
with the Sankey Maree Park is the bad condition of the basketball court. The
backboard is torn down. City Manager Lord stated, this is certainly something we can
look at, we just haven’t gotten to that problem yet.

Councilman Buckner then made a MOTION to fix the basketball court at the
Sankey Maree Park, including the backboard, and do it with immediate speed so that
the children in that area can have a basketball court in order to play on, similar to
what we have at the Doodle Hill Park.

Mayor Young then asked, when you say to fix it, how extensive are you talking
about? Council Member Buckner responded that the basketball goal is in excellent
condition at the Doodle Hill Park, and I would like to see the same type setup at the
Sankey Maree Park. This means the backboard is bent over now, it looks like it's
about to fall down now. That would need to be fixed and some new rims would need
to be put on it with nets on both goals because it is a full court. I don’t think it would
cost a lot of money in order to fix that.
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Council Member Smalls asked the City Manager if the court is in the process now
of being fixed? City Manager Lord responded that staff had not began to look at the
court. We have addressed the swings first. We have replaced two or three swings
because of safety issues. We are trying to address the safety issues first. The
playground equipment was really in bad condition and we are replacing those. As
resources are available, we will continue to make improvements, but we prioritized
safety issues.

Council Member Smalls asked the City Manager, aren't we in the process of
looking at all the parks?

City Manager Lord affirmed that City Council had commissioned a comprehensive
park study, and that Council should have received those preliminary recommendations,
which included upgrading that basketball court in the future. On a question by Counclil
Member Smalls on the time frame involved for repairing the basketball court, City
Manager Lord responded that those were just preliminary recommendations. There
are still more public meetings to be held to get public input on those recommendations.
That design process is ongoing.

Mayor Young then asked, is it possible to fix the basketball goals as part of what
we’ve gotten in our master plan, so that would just be part of it? I know the safety
issues are first. He then asked the City Manager to give a summary of the work on the
parks already performed by the city. City Manager Lord pointed out that at the
Sankey Maree Park, the city has removed four hazardous trees, installed four swings
with new hardware, took out the old signage and replaced it with new signage, and we
are fixing the playground equipment so it is safe. At the Doodle Hill Park, we have
cleaned it, trimmed two oaks, replaced the signage, and also cleaned up the back
fence. At Pinckney Park, we replaced two swings, relocated one picnic table because
of safety issues, replaced the signage and worked on the irrigation system. At Gladys
Whiddon Park, a lot of landscape work was done, replaced and installed swings, worked
on the aerators. At Mayfield Park, we cleaned it up and replaced the signage, ordered
parts to fix the swings, but haven't installed them yet. With the tennis courts, we have
been cleaning it, replaced a breaker panel and installed a safety fence along the ditch.

Mayor Young then asked if we were to fix the basketball goals over there, would
that encourage people to get on some of the other stuff that’s still a safety issue? City
Manager Lord responded, it could - you're talking about two different age groups.

Mayor Young asked if we were to fix the goals, could that fit into the plans we
have? City Manager Lord affirmed that the repair could fit into the plans.

Mayor Young then stated, when the city took that park from the county, there
was some discussion whether or not to take it, but the city wanted to take the park
because we felt we could make a difference over there and that we could improve it.
Finding the money to do everything we need to do is always a problem.

Council Member Peters then asked if all the legal problems had been
straightened out with the county transferring the property to the City. City Attorney
responded, “No, we have not.” Council Member Peters then asked, how can we go and
start doing all these repairs on property we do not own. City Manager Lord pointed out
that the Memorandum of Agreement in addition to a resolution adopted by Council is
what we are operating under right now. The actual legal transfer of property has not
happened yet.

Attorney Cone stated, we had to get information on all the PARD grants because
the county and the city had to agree which ones would go to which body as far as the
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requirements of them. He then asked City Manager Lord if that matter was resolved?
City Manager Lord responded that the City is stil waiting on the Department of Parks,
Recreation and Tourism to approve those transfers,

Attorney Cone then explained that the City gave the county the information
about two or three months ago about the breakdown and to get copies of at least the
first page of the grants that were involved, and I have not heard back from them yet.
We can deed it back and forth, we just need to make sure the grants and
responsibilities are straightened out.

Attorney Cone further explained, you got an agreement with the county that has
been signed and I think it is a valid agreement.

Council Member Peters explained that he is for fixing the goals. He stated, I just
wanted to be sure that we are going in the right direction, because I have not heard
anything about it and I know we sanctioned the study. I felt there was a reason why
we are holding back. City Manager Lord explained that the reason was the budget.
This is just not something that has been budgeted.

Council Member Peters then brought up the matter regarding the graffiti at the
Sankey Maree Park. He stated, I think we need to get that done. He asked Mr. Bright,
where is the graffiti located. Mr. Bright answered that the graffiti is located on the
basketball court. City Manager Lord explained that the city has cleaned the graffiti
from the playground equipment and we have something to remove it, so we should still
be able to address that without a problem.

Council Member Buckner stated, my concern is when we put the seal of
Walterboro on a piece of property, that should stand for something. It should stand
for our commitment to excellence in making sure that what we put our seal on best
represents the City of Walterboro. Right now, that is not the case at that particular
park. We need to do something with it, and most pressing right now to me is to at
least fix the basketball court, because the goal is hanging down and it looks bad for the
City. So, I am asking this Council to please let’s just at least fix the basketball court
goal, and put some nets up there, so that won’t be an eyesore.

At this point, Council Member Smalls seconded the motion.

Council Member Smalls then commented that he lives in that area. He pointed
out that since the City has taken over that park, it looks better than it did when the
county had it, even though we have some problems. We still have some problems and
some improvements, but I can speak that the park looks better. The grass is being
cut and a tree on the fence in center field has been removed. All this has taken place
since the city took over the park. I am for fixing the basketball court, so we have two
problems. The equipment that the smaller kids play on is not quite up to par. The kids
that play basketball are a different age group from the smaller kids. I don’t think the
smaller kids will go on the equipment, but I feel that the older kids will prevent the
smaller kids from using the equipment until it is fixed.

Council Member Lohr then said, I am concerned with the recent events that are
positive to me in terms of getting some folks off the streets. I'd like to have that gang
graffiti taken care of too. I don’t know if you need some paint, but I'll volunteer to go
over there and help paint. We need to let them know, you’re gone and so are some
of the stuff that you have left us.

Council Member Lucas agreed that the city should try to get rid of the graffiti.
He said, if we have to paint over graffiti, I think that we should try to get the
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community involved, get the kids in the neighborhood to paint over it. They might
keep other kids from putting graffiti back on it, if they are involved and taking pride in
making it look better. We can provide the paint or whatever is necessary to cover it.

Mayor Young then pointed out that the city is pursing funding in other areas to
help with the parks.

The Mayor then repeated the motion to proceed with the repair of the
basketball goals at the Sankey Maree Park. The motion then passed with all
members voting in favor.

OLD BUSINESS:

There was no Old Business before Council.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Consideration of Appointment to the Youth Advisory Commission

Council Member Lohr reported that Ms. Leila Williams, Superintendent of
Education, had given that name of Ms. Cathy Turner to serve on the Youth Advisory
Commission, representing the School District. He stated that Ms. Turner has been a
principal, assistant principal, hearing office, and Title One Coordinator, which is her
current job. She has a wide variety of experience which will bring a lot of things to the
table.

Council Member Lohr then MOVED to appoint Ms. Cathy Turner to the Youth
Advisory Commission as the Colleton County School District representative. Council
Member Lucas seconded the motion that passed with all members voting in favor.

2. Request to Use the City Property on Black Street for a Street Service,
July 17, 2010, Irene Portee, Summerville Miracle Revival Center

City Manager Lord reported that this request was similar to the one received last
year. Chief Rhodes reported that last year he went door to door in that neighborhood
and no one objected to it. He said, I have not done that this year, but we did not have
any problems with this at all last year.

A MOTION was made by Council Member Peters to grant the request as
submitted. Council Member Smalls seconded the motion that passed unanimously.

There were no Committee Reports given.

The Mayor then entertained a motion to enter an Executive Session. Council
Member Lucas so MOVED. Council Member Buckner seconded the motion.

The Mayor then announced that the meeting will enter into an Executive Session
for a legal briefing on a contractual matter and to consider a personnel matter.

The meeting returned to Open Session and the Mayor announced a New
Business Item, First Reading By Title Only of Ordinance # 2010—,1;?".

A MOTION was made by Council Member Parker giving First Reading by Title
Only to Ordinance # 2010-1 , being: An Ordinance Authorizing the City of Walterboro
to Join with the Walterboro-Colleton County Airport Commission in Conveying Up to
120 Acres More of Less, of Land to the County of Colleton, Subject to the Limitations



Walterboro City Council
Regular Meeting
July 13, 2010

MINUTES/Page VII1

and Restrictions of Matters Related There. Council Member Smalls seconded the
motion that passed unanimously.

There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Council
Member Parker, seconded by Council Member Lohr and passed unanimously. The
Mayor adjourned the meeting at 7:42 P.M. Notice of this meeting was distributed to
all local media and posted on the City Hall bulletin board at least twenty-four hours
prior to meeting time.

Respectfully,

Betty J. Hudson
City Clerk



